
CITY OF SMITHS GROVE
SMITHS GROVE, KENTUCKY

Minutes of the Meeting of the hoard of Trustees, Tuesday, December 2,
1958.
The Board met at 7 P.M. in the Director's oom of the Smiths Grove Branch
of the· merican ational Bank with all members present. The following
business was transacted:
The minutes of the meeting of the Board of Trustees on November 4, 1958
were read and approved.
1. Police report - No report othe r than the collection of occupatio nal
taxes.
2. Equipment for the second fire truck - rustee Thomas reported
nothing more has been done. !-.Ir.Lan i s iartin, Chairman for the Lions
Club committee, hds been busyin tobacco, etc. Trustee Denton reported
that he talked to Mr. lartin and rr . Martin was to con tact Joe
Davenport to see if his work shop could be used for working on the
truck.
3. No report on Jewel T.
ij:. Mrs. .cnd e r son r epor ted she had contacted Judge Mi 11iken, Sr.
in reference to fencing the cemetery. He adviised her that if Mr.
Lowe had put up his half of the fence and sent a written notice a month
in advance that we would be liable for the other half. Since Mr.
Lowe has not given written notice, it was decided to hold this matter
in abeyance until the Board was asked to rule on it. She reported
that Judge Milliken further advised her that if the Board felt it
essential to use the cemetery funds for such work, they could legally
do so. •
5. T he roof of the fire station was repaired under the supervisi on
of ~r. Cassady for a total cost of ~32.24.
6. A bill for $46.53 was presented for wiring the fire sirena.
7. Chairman Smith reported he had been unable to contact the fire
marshall.
8. Under new business, Chairman Smith reported that when the streets
were repaired last Spring, they failed to do some grading and filling
in front of the George Compton residence and next to Homer Doyle.
Trustee Thomas made a motion seconded by Trustee Denton tha t Chairman
Smith contact Hr. Edwar-d s regarding this work. There were no dissenting
votes.
9. Chairman Smith presented a letter from G. H. Parker, anager of
the Kentucky Inspection Bureau, recommending several improvements in
the fire department if the city is to maintain its present eighth
class fire insurance classification. Clerk was requested to write
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Mr. Parker telling him that immediate steps are being taken to
correct the present deficiencies. Clerk was also to write Mr.
Berryman of Lexington regarding a training session for the fire
department in April.
There being no further business, the metting adjourned until the next
regularly scheduled meeting the first week of January.
These minutes have been written into the records this 2 day of
December, 1958.

M. V. Smith, Chairman
Gertie B. Bybee, Clerk


